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SubmissionNo PREMIER
__________________ MINISTER FOR STATE DEVELOPMENT

Mr ChristopherPyneMP
Chair
Houseof RepresentativesCommunications,InformationTechnology& the
Arts Committee
Ri, Suite116
ParliamentHouse
CANBERRA ACT 2600

DearMr Pyne

I am writing in relation to your letter of 15 April 2002 informing the
TasmanianGovernmentof your Committee’s inquiry into the current and
potentialuseof wirelesstechnologies.

Our primary concern in Tasmania is the delivery of advanced
telecommunicationservicesto all regions,ratherthanthe useof a particular
technology. Focusingon a particulartechnology,as opposedto the service
problems,mayactuallyprecludeinnovativesolutions.

Wireless technology,including wireless local loops or last mile broadband
solutions,mayin somecasesbethebestoptionfor:

• meetingtheneedsof mobileworkers;
• servingthoseregionalandrural areasthat do not havethepopulation

densitytojustify theinstallationof fibre; and
• facilitatingnew telecommunicationentrantsby reducingthe costs to

installnewandcompetinginfrastructure.

TheTasmanianGovernmentbelievesthesenicheopportunitiesshouldnotbe
allowedto distractusfrom the challengeof ensuringthedelivery of quality
broadbandsolutionsto all regionsof Australia,by whatevertechnologyis the
mostappropriate.

However,while the TasmanianGovernmentwould advocatea technology
neutral approach to telecommunications regulation and industry
development,thereis oneareaof Commonwealthinfluencewhich inevitably
impactson theuseandusefulnessof wirelesstechnologies.This is in thearea
of managingspectrum.
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The TasmanianGovernmentis of the view that your inquiry shouldaddress
spectrummanagement.For example,theCommonwealthGovernment’snew
policy of contestabilityin the provision of the UniversalServiceObligation
will depend,in part,on the optionsavailableto newentrantswhich, in turn,
will dependon the availability of spectrum. The currentpolicy of treating
some spectrum useful for telecommunicationservices essentially as a
corporateassethasthe potential to provide competitive advantageto the
licenceowners,evenwheretheyhaveno intention to utilise the licencesfor
theprovisionof services.This is in contrastto theapparatuslicenceapproach
to managingspectrumfor theprovisionof radioandTV services.

Lastly, I note the overlapbetweenyour inquiry andthe currentProductivity
CommissionRadiocommunicationsReview, including the already released
draft report. Manyof the draft recommendationsappearto coverissuesalso
likely to be coveredby your inquiry. As the terms of referenceof the
inquiriesdiffer, it would bebeneficialif a consistentapproachwasadoptedso
that thetwo inquiriescomplementeachother.

Thankyou for providingtheTasmanianGovernmentwith theopportunityto
provideasubmissionto yourCommittee’sinquiry.

Yourssincerely


